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PACIFIC POWER & LIGHT COMPANY
FOR COMMISSION’S RECEIPT STAMP

GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
Rule 2

(Continued)
TYPES OF SERVICE

Residential Service: Service furnished to Customers using
service for domestic purposes in single-family dwelling houses;
mobile homes, apartments and flats when each dwelling unit is
separately metered and billed; fraternity and sorority houses,
and combined family dwelling houses and rooming houses where not
more than four rooms are used as sleeping or living quarters by
persons not members of the Customer's family but excluding
recreational vehicles, and dwellings where the tenancy is
typically less than 30 days, such as hotels, motels, camps,
lodges and clubs.  Residential Service also includes an “adult
family home” which is a regular family abode in which a person
(or persons) provides personal care, special care, room and
board, to more than one but not more that six adults who are not
related by blood or marriage to the person or persons providing
the services.  Residential rates will be applicable to
residential buildings served through one meter but so
constructed as to provide separate living units for more than
one family only when the minimum charge, basic charge and the
number of kilowatt-hours in each of the rate blocks is
multiplied by the maximum number of families or single-family
units which could be so served.  For so long as service capacity
is not increased, rewiring to multiple residential meters will
not be required for multi-family structures which receive
residential service through a single meter.

Any residential space-heating or water-heating appliance having
a total capacity greater than 11.5 kilowatts shall be so
designed and controlled that not more than 11.5 kilowatts will
be switched on or off at any one time.

Residential heat pumps supplemented by electric resistance
heating elements shall be designed, installed and operated such
that the resistance heat is not switched on at the same time the
heat pump motor starts.  The Customer shall contact Company
before the installation of residential space heating units.

Where the major portion of the electric service or capacity
provided for dwelling is used regularly for the conduct of
business, or for any nonresidential purpose, the electricity
consumed in the portion so used will be separately metered and
billed under the appropriate schedule.  If separate circuits are
not provided by the Customer, the entire premises may be
classified as nonresidential and billed accordingly.
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